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Australia and New Zealand reassures RSIPF of continuing assistance 

 

(left – right) Michael Wood, Team Leader of the New Zealand Solomon Islands Police 

Support Program (SIPSP),  Mark Ney, Commander of the Australian Solomon Islands Police 

Development Program(SIPDP); RSIPF Acting Commissioner, Mostyn Mangau and 

Australian Defence Attaché in Solomon Islands, Commander Mark Northcote after a brief 

meeting at the Rove Police Headquarters in Honiara today (27 March 2020) during which 

the SIPDP Commander, the SIPSP Team Leader and the Australian Defence Attaché 

reassured the RSIPF Acting Commissioner of the two country’s continuing assistance as 

Solomon Islands prepares for a possible outbreak of the coronavirus (COVID-19) in the 

country. Acting Commissioner Mangau thank Australia and New Zealand for the 

reassurance from the SIPDP, SIPSP and Australian Defence of their continuing support as 

RSIPF prepares to assist with the implementation of the regulations and orders under the 

State of Public Emergency declared by the Solomon Islands Governor General, H.E Sir 

David Vunagi on 25 March 2020 as the Government prepares for a possible outbreak of the 

COVID-19 in the country. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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